Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee

Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday July 22nd  2015 
Present :-Jane Ambrose (JA), Lyndsay Burns (LB), Ian Frankland (IF),June Gallant (JG),Chris Sidle (CS), Ed Stentiford (ES).
 Apologies:- Mike Bosomworth,Stephen Bucknell,  Jack Cairns, Jane Ingham.                                  Lance Tattersall tendered his resignation following the previous meeting. 

                                                                                         .                                                           Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. None.

 Residents' Forum :-3 Members of the Russell Court Residents Committee attended to voice concerns over the attitude of the SC/PC towards possible development on the Tennis Courts with access via the drive to the Russell Court flats. The query had arisen following 2 documents on the website alluding to a preference for new housing to be near the core of the village , mention of the Tennis Club land, and by actual contact from the Tennis Club. The Club had voiced concern over the apparent reluctance of the PC to extend their lease for a further 28 years on the grounds that the land might in future be required for housing. LB, ES, and CS all assured the residents that there were no current plans to build on the Tennis Courts, that in any such event access was most unlikely to be via the narrow entrance from Russell Court drive and would require owners' permission to do so.  ES explained  that it was necessary to provide the opportunity in the distant future for a PC to agree to building on the Tennis Court land if a tennis club no longer existed.                                                              Alan Bullock , one of the 3 residents, then broached the subject of parking at the school and the danger of travelling by car past the school between 3 and 4pm. JA, a School Governor, assured him that the School is well aware of the problem and is doing everything in its power to address it. Mr Bullock asked whether consideration had been given to moving the school and JA further assured him that this was under consideration but alternative sites were difficult to locate. 
 Minutes of Meeting held on 20.5.15  These were approved. 

 Matters Arising :-                                                                                                                                                 (a) Eligibility of Caravan Residents to vote in Referendum – CS said that he had looked into this and considered it applied to only one resident.                                                                                      (b) Spreadsheet on Website – IF said that he had checked and this is on the website 
 Meeting with Ian Mackay on July 2nd -  CS reported that he had booked 15 minutes  with IM.to present him with a copy of the Draft Consultation document but had in fact spent over an hour  in general discussion of Bardsey's NDP. The following points had been made:- 
· IM accepted the assurance from CS that the SC will not ignore his detailed comments on the draft NDP document, and will consider them together with comments received from residents. 

· IM suggested need for more emphasis on Nature Conservation and projects to promote this. SC Members supported this idea and cited inclusion of projects etc re the village pond, Hetchell Woods, Willan's Wood, and Hedgerow Preservation..
· GB Boundaries – IM suggested the search for suitable development sites could be included in the NDP as an on going project. Members not completely happy with this. General view is that windfall sites will emerge (LB cited a few very likely ones known to him),. Preference for a statement that any potential site for development will be considered by the SC. Idea should be “parked” for time being but not shut down. 
· Before pre-submission stage, 2 processes must be subject to a screening opinion by LCC as to whether they have to be undertaken. Specifically these are a Strategic Environmental Assessment  (SEA), and a Habitats Regulation Assessment (HRA). It is unlikely in the case of Bardsey that these will be required, but this formal “waiver” is mandatory.  IM promised to initiate both for completion by mid to end September. 

· NDP boundary – IM promised immediate follow up with Steve Wilkinson, who should be expected to contact the clerks of both Bardsey and Scarcroft PCs – Nothing heard yet, CS to pursue with IM.
· Use of Consultants - These will become more difficult to find as increasing numbers of PCs embark on NDPs. Their usefulness needs careful assessment and he is always prepared to assist and save money where possible for Councils. 

· IM would like to see BPC SC Minutes  Agreed to send them when finally approved.
                                                                                                                                                                                                 Steering Committee :resources and needs -   The following actions were agreed :-

· Need to find a Project Manager – ES will consult list of people who initially offered to join the SC. Agreement to approach Martin Ward in first instance. 

· Need for someone to provide evidence base for all actions taken by SC.

· ES to apply to Locality for further funding. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                   Informal Consultation.

· Update  There have been 150 responses to date (15%). CS has asked the Wetherby News to report that the deadline for responses to the draft NDP document has been extended by a week. 
· Processing the responses   CS and ES will undertake this, using a spreadsheet.                                                                                                         

 Community Land Trust. SB has been unable to persuade his contact to help Bardsey. CS offered to research the subject on the Internet.                                                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                                                                        A.O.B   JA reported on slight progress over the School site project. A group has consulted with the Planners on the possibility of combining the schools on the lower site and selling of the upper site. They expect support from Sport England.                                                                          

Date of next  Meeting:- 16th September 2015.  
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